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Orders Group Meeting    PSPO Shirebrook 
 
Date: 1st June 2015  
 
Present 
 

Louise Higgins 
 

Bolsover District Council 

Deborah Whallett 
 

Bolsover District Council 

Mariola Babinska Bolsover District Council 
 

Adele Wylie 
 

Bolsover District Council 

Brian Stray Bolsover District Council 
 

Jo Selby 
 

Bolsover District Council 

Paul Smith 
 

Bolsover District Council 

Wendy McBride 
 

Police 

Karl Reid Bolsover District Council 
 

Frank Burns 
 

Police 

Peter Campbell 
 

Bolsover District Council 

Kat Newton-Jones 
 

Police 

Amanda O-Brien 
 

Police 

Chris Grant 
 

Police 

Chris Wells-Jackson 
 

Police 

Dan Saunby 
 

Police 

 
Apologies 
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Case  
 
Following a serious assault in Shirebrook over the bank holiday weekend it had 
been agreed to arrange this meeting to discuss a Public Spaces Protection Order 
in Shirebrook which would replace the current DPPO.  The order will hopefully 
prevent groups causing further anti-social behaviour, particularly on the market 
place and can be dealt with accordingly.  Calls for service are increasing. 
 
LH said that local residents are getting upset that people are sitting around at 10 
a.m. drinking.   
 
Karl Reid informed the meeting that he had received complaints from residents 
that there are too many signs in the area – he referred specifically to the DPPO 
signs.  This was noted by the meeting but Deborah Whallett explained that these 
were a statutory requirement when implementing a DPPO. 
 
 
History 
 
There is currently a DPPO in place for Shirebrook and due to the changes in 
legislation this would have been changed to a PSPO within three years but due 
to the recent incidents it needs to be done sooner.   
 
 
 
Current Information 
 
 
Decision 
 
The meeting agreed to go ahead with the PSPO for the whole of Shirebrook 
mirroring the existing DPPO. This is subject to sufficient evidence being 
submitted. A revision of the terms may also be done and discussed at ASB 
tasking meeting after review of evidence. 
 
 
 
Conditions 
 
1. Prevent consumption of alcohol and no unsealed vessels in a public place 

(Kat Newton-Jones will research if there is already a PSPO in place that 
includes this restriction. 

2. No urinating 
3. No littering 
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Louise Higgins will put the case file together so need to gather evidence from 
Police/CAN Rangers. 
 
Consultation (4 weeks): 
 

• Businesses 

• Town Council will be consulted by including on their Agenda for the Town 

Council meeting 

• Display consultation signs 

• Produce standard consultation letter that will go to all interested parties 

• Results of consultation will be fed into the report to go to full Council 

Need quotes for signage. 
 
If approved by full Council then publicity will be undertaken. 
 
Kat Newton-Jones will do impact statements and the Council will consult with  
local Councillors about the PSPO.  She will also take statements from local SNT 
officers. 
 
Insp Frank Burns confirmed that the PSPO would be policed and that overtime 
had been committed. 
 
FPNs can be issued retrospectively so Rangers don’t need to approach groups at 
the time of an incident but can go back with a Police Officer to issue FPN at a 
later date. 
 
 
 
Publicity 
 
Posters        
Leaflets       
National Press      
Local Press       
Press Release (named)     
Press Release (anonymous)    
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Actions 
 
The Police are collating evidence which will be forwarded to L. Higgins.  
The evidence will include a summary of incidents reported and a Police 
impact statement. 
 
Quotes required for signage. 
 
Kat Newton-Jones will do impact statements and the Council will consult 
with the local Councillors about the PSPO.  She will also take statements 
from local SNT officers. 
 
 


